



GPO Box 2170, Adelaide, SA 5001 122 Pirie Street, Adelaide, SA 5000 Phone: (08) 8205 3200 enquiries@psaofsa.asn.au www.psaofsa.asn.au

25 July 2025

Dear Mr Kidman

I refer to enterprise bargaining for an agreement to replace the *South Australian Public Sector Enterprise Agreement: Salaried 2021* ('the Salaried EA'), which commenced in September 2024, and to my phone call to you earlier today.

As advised, since the commencement of bargaining, a CPSU/PSA election has taken place, and there are now newly elected officials, including myself. Securing a reasonable offer for the Salaried EA is now a matter of urgency for the PSA, and we therefore seek to expedite the bargaining process.

I confirm our agreement that weekly bargaining meetings for the Salaried EA will commence next week on Wednesday, 30 July 2025, at 10:00am. I will confirm the member attendees in due course.

I take this opportunity to reiterate that securing a proper wage increase in the Salaried EA is our priority and is critical to retaining workers in essential public sector services.

Yours Sincerely

Charlotte Watson General Secretary

